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Statement from Colonial School District - Nov. 16, 2023 
 
Today the Colonial School District received a resignation letter from School Board 
member Dr. Jamina Clay. This resignation came following a post she made on 
social media related to the conflict in the Middle East. The post was offensive to 
many and resulted in numerous emails calling for her resignation or censure, as 
well as a call for many to attend tonight’s School Board meeting to voice their 
concern. 
 
Dr. Clay submitted her resignation letter this morning, stating that she did not wish 
to distract from the work of the School Board or the District. Following the receipt of 
her resignation letter, we sent a message to the community to notify them of this 
development and to reiterate our commitment to creating a safe, inclusive 
environment for students, faculty, and staff. 
 
Colonial School District prides itself on cultivating a sense of belonging. All our 
schools work hard each year to maintain their designations as No Place for Hate 
Schools as part of our partnership with the Anti-Defamation League (ADL), and 
take part in many other initiatives and programs meant to encourage equity, 
inclusion, and belonging. We condemn all forms of hatred and violence and remind 
all that we have counseling services available for anyone who may be struggling. 
 
Dr. Clay has indicated her resignation is effective immediately, but the Board will 
still need to make an acceptance vote. That will not occur at tonight’s Board 
meeting, since the Sunshine Act prohibits voting on items not already on the 
publicly posted agenda. Once Dr. Clay’s resignation has been voted on by the 
Board, information will be shared about the process involved with appointing a new 
Board member to fill the vacancy. The anticipated acceptance vote will likely occur 
after the reorganization meeting in December. 
 
The work to cultivate a sense of belonging in our schools is ever-evolving and 
never truly complete. We continue this work in a spirit of kindness, empathy, and in 
the hopes of moving our district forward in a positive direction. 
 


